From: Terry Neumann

To: Lori Barlow
Subject: Painted Hills Development
Date: Friday, November 16, 2018 11:38:22 AM

Attachments: Barlow letter.pages



mailto:tneumann273@yahoo.com
mailto:lbarlow@spokanevalley.org

preview.jpg

Lori Barlow
Spokane Valley Public Works Pept.
Nov. 16,2018

| am a retiree living in the Ponderosa Hills area. | moved here eight years
ago to enjoy the peaceful natural forested neighborhood and to have
easy access 1o services in Spokane Valley.

After spending wmy career dealing with large construction reclamation
ﬁrojeets for the US Government, | know too well that the proposed

auling of that amount of fill material to the project area will have
wajor impacts to traffic, air and noise pollution, and damage to existing
roads. From experience | know that the haul trucks will invariably leak
oil and hydraulic flvid. Same goes for the excavators, graders, loaders,
dozers and compactors used in the cut and fill work. Only a few ppm of
hydrocarbons can contaminate groundwater, especially in this area of
near surface groundwater. Solvents regularly get away from the
operators.

The subsequent development of the Painted Hills Golf Course would lower
wy property value by increasing traffic, spike crime rates, increase
property taxes necessitated by building new schools, fire stations, etc.
The only access to wmy howe, Dishman-Mica road, would greatly suffer
because of the increased traffic. And for what? So that a developer can
get rich? Expand the City’s tax base?

My experience with the EIS process under CERCLA tells we that they are
usually performed by contractors anxious to please whoever is paying
them, which is usually the proponent of the action.

Please know that | will work tirelessly against any Spokane Valley
elected official or manager who promotes or goes along with this ill-
conceived development.

Terry Nevumann
5315 S. Van Marter Ct., Spokane Valley
509-863-9655







